MEMORANDUM

Agenda Item 5(B) Supplement

TO: Honorable Chairman Jose “Pepe” Diaz DATE: September 1, 2022
and Members, Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Honorable Harvey Ruvin, Clerk SUBJECT: Supplemental Information
Circuit and County Courts regarding the Resolution
B naming the future
%} ’ P neighborhood park located at
A=A aaa TR 12821 SW 232nd Street “Joe
Basia Pruna, Director and Colleen Griffin Park”

Clerk of the Board Division

Attached for your information and review is the Commission Auditor’s supplemental report relating to
the Board of County Commissioners’ Agenda File Number 221721 on today’s agenda regarding the
Resolution naming the future neighborhood park located at 12821 SW 232nd Street “Joe and Colleen
Griffin Park”.
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Attachment



OFFICE oF THE
COMMISSION AUDITOR

MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Chairman Jose “Pepe” Diaz,
and Members, Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Adeyinka Majekodunmi, CPA
Commission Auditor

DATE: September 1, 2022

SUBJECT: Resolution naming the future neighborhood park located at 12821 SW 232nd
Street “Joe and Colleen Griffin Park”

Section 2-1 Rule 9.02(f) of the Code requires the Office of the Commission Auditor (OCA) to
conduct background research on any person, organization, place, or thing that is the subject of a
naming, renaming or codesignation item or an item approving the codesignation of state or
municipal roads and prepare a report detailing the findings of said research prior to the Commission
meeting during which the item is scheduled to be considered.

Commission Auditor’s Conclusion:

OCA completed the required background check on both “Joe and Colleen Griffin” and noted no
adverse findings. OCA determined that there is no prior Board of County Commissioners (BCC)
codesignation for both “Joe and Colleen Griffin.” As also required by Rule 9.02(f)(1), OCA
verified that both “Joe and Colleen Griffin” are deceased. OCA is providing this report as a
Supplement to BCC Agenda File Item No. 221721.





